
 

 
 

                                                                        
 

 
 

 
16th June 2023 

Dear parents and carers, 
 
Well done to everyone for surviving the heat this week.  It has certainly been very warm in our 
classrooms and the playground.  The children have been very good at remembering to drink 
lots of water and to stay in the shade as much as possible.   
 
It was wonderful to see so many families at the PTA Fun Run last Sunday.  There was such a 
fantastic atmosphere!  The children showed such stamina and perseverance and it was so 
lovely to see some parents running with their children to support and encourage them.  Thank 
you so much to Anca and the PTA members who organised and ran the event and thank you to 
all who have donated so far.  There is still time to donate if you have not already done so.  
Click here for more information:  Fun Run 2023 
 
It was also great to see the hall filled with Year 1 parents, carers and siblings to see the 
superstar children performing and showing their film screening this afternoon.  Thank you for 
coming to support the children.  They really do love it when you come to watch them perform.   
 
Please remember it is INSET day next Friday 23rd June.  School will be closed to children.   
 
Have a lovely weekend. 
 
Best wishes 
Manda George  
Headteacher 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Hazelbank Road, Catford, London, SE6 1TG 
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https://www.gofundme.com/f/torridon-fun-run-2023?utm_campaign=p_cp+share-sheet&utm_medium=copy_link_all&utm_source=customer
mailto:admin@torridonprimary.lewisham.sch.uk
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HOORAY FUN RUN PARTICIPANTS! 
 

Congratulations to all the children who took part in last Sunday’s Fun 
Run in Forster Park - we are very proud of their amazing efforts, 
especially in the heat! And many thanks to the parents and carers for 
your support - cheering, encouraging and/or running alongside your child. 
There was a gre  at turn-out and lovely community atmosphere. Thanks to 
all the very generous donations we’re thrilled to have raised over £1,300 
for the Outdoor Creative Corner. You can still support the children’s 
brilliant efforts here: https://gofund.me/37fc9e36. 

 

A big well done to all who took part, with special mention to our top 3 boy and girl finishers. We look 
forward to next year’s event - water sprays at the ready! 

 First Second Third 
Nursery and Reception  Carter (Blue Class) 

Darcey (Yellow Class) 
Milo (Red Class) 

Melita (Red Class) 
Zico (Yellow Class) 
Shiloh (Nursery) 

Year 1 and year 2 Denver (2S) 
Elsie (2S) 

Oscar (1G) 
Joy (1G) 

Omar (1G) 
Vivien (1N) 

Year 3 and Year 4 Joshua (4W) 
Imogen (4C) 

Ethan (4C) 
Evie (4W) 

Maxwell (3S) 
Ameliia (3S) 

Year 5 and Year 6 Orin (6L) 
Beatrice (6C) 

Gustavo (6L) 
Sanjana (6C) 

Kavahn (6L) 
Olivia (6A) 

 

 

 

 

 

https://gofund.me/37fc9e36


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



SPORTS DAY  
We are looking forward to our sports day events this year. Our sports day team have been busy planning the activities. Please see below 
for the days, locations and timings. We look forward to seeing you at the events.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

EYFS (Nursery and reception) Sports Day - Monday 10th July  
Location: Torridon Primary School 
Time: 9:15 – 11:00am 
The morning will be individual and team races on the pitch.  
 
KS2  (years 3 – 6) Sports Day  - Thursday 13th July  
Location: Whitefoot Lane 
Time: 9:45 – 2:45pm  
The morning will be individual races until 12:45pm. The children will have a packed lunch at the playing fields. 
In the afternoon there will be opportunities for family participation including parents and friends’ races, 
community games such as our football teams playing the teaching staff and parents! 
 
KS1 (years 1 and 2) Sports Day - Friday 14th July  
Location: Whitefoot Lane 
Time: 9:45 – 2:45pm  
The morning will be individual races until 12:45pm. The children will have a packed lunch at the playing fields. 
In the afternoon there will be opportunities for family participation including parents and friends’ races and 
community games. 

Summer Fair – Saturday 8th July, 12-4pm 
 
 

Free entry, all are welcome! 
Learn more 

Sign up to volunteer 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

https://sites.google.com/view/summerfair2023
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdXLC3qtPD9nsbuMh3Hizxl51sTe4P4ytAgOJNRb7uBXixWQg/viewform


Lovely Home Learning  
 

Manjot has created a model of the water 
cycle. She has also included subject specific 

vocabulary and written a short piece on why 
water conservation is important.  Well done 

Manjot! 

 
 
 
 

 
 

Year 1 Prehistoric Animal Parade 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Here is a snapshot from the Year 1 screening this afternoon. 
Year 1 parents can view the full video on MS Teams.   

 

 
 

 
 



SPORTS SUPERSTARS! 
 
Congratulations to this week's sporting superstars that competed in our year 5 & 6 boys football tournament 

on Thursday followed by our year 4 cricket team on Friday. The boys' football team remained undefeated 

throughout their group stage, winning 6 out of 7 matches and drawing once. They finished top of their group 

and progressed to the semi-finals!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

They played amazingly well on the day and just missed out on a place in the final through a narrow defeat 

after a penalty shoot-out. Even so, finishing in fourth place within the borough is a huge achievement in itself 

and they should be extremely proud of themselves. As well as this, it was lovely to see the passion and 

determination from all our Torridon representatives on the day. 

Our 10 cricket players from year 4 went into their tournament after just one practice session focusing on 

bowling and batting. Throughout the course of the day, they transformed into a strong cricket team that other 

teams did not want to play against! They won all of their four group-stage matches and, like the football team, 

progressed into the semi-finals. 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 After winning their fifth match in a row they went all the way to the final 

against another strong team with some talented individuals. It was an 

extremely close game with just two runs separating the teams! Our players 

did an outstanding job on the day and to finish in second place is still an 

amazing achievement. Well done to our cricketers for doing so well, and for 

demonstrating great teamwork and respect throughout the day, and 

congratulations to Arun for being awarded with the MVP prize! 

 
 
 

 
 



High Pollution 
 
There is a high pollution episode across London. The Mayor is asking 
everyone to stop or reduce driving or burning, where possible to 
protect the health of the most vulnerable such as children. More info 
here: https://www.bbc.co.uk/news/articles/ckvzldzegnyo.amp.  
 
 

 

Weekly Attendance by Class 

 

Well done to 1G, 3A and 5R who were out attendance cup winners this week! 

 

 

English as an Additional Language Support 
 

Dear parents and carers, 
Can you speak and write in Arabic, Russian, or Tamil? 
If so, we could really use your support to translate some resources for 
children who are learning English as an additional language.  
If you can help, please email: senco@torridonprimary.lewisham.sch.uk 
Thank you, 
Sai and Alice 
EAL Team 
 

 

 Class Attendance  Class  Attendance  Class  Attendance 

 

1G 99% 

 

3A 99%  5L 95% 

 1M 98%  3L 96%  5R 97% 

 1N 94%  3S 98% 

 

5S 98% 

 2G 90%  4C 93%  6A 96% 

 2S 91%  4V 89%  6C 97% 

 2SW 98%  4W 96%  6L 93% 

https://www.bbc.co.uk/news/articles/ckvzldzegnyo.amp
mailto:senco@torridonprimary.lewisham.sch.uk


Dates For Your Diary 
Monday 19th June Councillor Chris Barnham visiting Year 6 
Thursday 22nd June 6pm – Year 5 secondary transfer meeting 
Friday 23rd June  INSET DAY 
Tuesday 27th June  Year 5/6 boys’ cricket tournament  
Thursday 29th June Reception vision and hearing screening (TBC) 

Resource Base to Bellingham Soft Play 
Week beginning 3rd July Assessment week for Nursery, Reception, Year 1, 3, 4 and 5  
Monday 3rd July  Year 6 First Aid workshop 
Tuesday 4th July Year 6 Staying Safe workshop 
Friday 7th July  Year 5 and 6 swimming gala 
Saturday 8th July Summer Fair 12-4pm 
Monday 10th July 9.30am – 11.00am Nursery and Reception Sports Day 
Tuesday 11th July 9.15am Year 6 production  
Wednesday 12th July 6.00pm Year 6 production 
Thursday 13th July  9.45am – 2.45pm Year 3,4,5 and 6 Sports Day  
Friday 14th July  9.45am – 2.45pm Year 1 and Year 2 sports day  
Monday 17th July  Year 6 BEAM transition workshop  
Tuesday 18th July 5pm – summer music concert 
Wednesday 19th July Year 6 transition workshop 

Year 6 leavers’ event  

Thursday 20th July  
Resource Base picnic – Forster Park 
Year 6 trip to Airthrill  

Friday 21st July Last day of the summer term – 2pm finish 
9.30 – Year 6 leavers’ assembly 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

Stars of the Week 
Class  Name  Reason  

Nursery pm Everyone  For looking after our woodland in this hot weather ensuring our trees are watered. Well 
done Nursery!  

Nursery Full 
Time 

Everyone  For looking after our woodland in this hot weather ensuring our trees are watered. Well 
done Nursery!  

Red Class Eve  For always being kind to everyone and being a good friend.  
 Well done, Eve!  

Blue Class  Samrawit  For improved listening at carpet times and excellent effort in her writing! Well done 
Samrawit.  

Yellow Class  Zico  For always having a positive attitude to learning. He always listens and shares his ideas. 
Well done!  

1G Sinojan  For settling in beautifully into 1G. He is always showing kindness to all and is always 
trying his best. Well done Sinojan!   

1M Anice  For showing empathy in our English lessons and for always being polite and respectful. 
Keep it up and well done, Anice!  

1N Whole class  For their excellent song writing, singing and performing!  
2G  Emmaline  For always trying her best in every piece of learning and for being kind and supporting 

her peers. Well done! 😊   
2S  Renice  For settling into 2S so well! We are so happy to have you as part of our class! 😊   

2SW  Esther   For being kind and caring towards others! Well done! 😊   
3A  Maria  For helping other people kindly and listening to others when they help her too. Well 

done.  
3L Ashton  For giving excellent reasoning in maths lessons when answering word problems!  

3S Amariah  Good use of prepositions in her writing. Well done, keep it up!  

4C  Javonnae For working really hard on his times tables.    
4V  Savain  For being a role model student; for always being focused, always being engaged, always 

taking part in class discussions, always challenging yourself and always showing respect 
to everyone.   

4W   Elliot- James For being ready for learning and trying his best.  Well done Elliot-James.  
5L  Andrei   For being a fantastic member of 5L! He has made great progress since joining us this 

year. Although we will miss him, we wish him all the best for the future!   
5R  Sadie  For always upholding the highest standards in her learning and demonstrating kindness 

to all members of the class community.  
5S  Nikisha  For being a fantastic ambassador for the class and looking out for her peers outside the 

classroom. Well done!  
6A  Thai  For consistently displaying the core value of respect, and for writing an 

outstanding piece of narrative this week. Really proud!  
6C Bertie  For fantastic effort in the Matilda rehearsals. Your expression is excellent  and you have 

been working hard to learn your lines - well done!  

6L Shardonai  For making an excellent start on your narrative ‘Matilda’ and using vocabulary to 
engage the reader. Well done!!  

Blue  
Pathway  

Naoki  For fantastic reading and comprehension class in class and great independent work.  

Green 
Pathway 

Joshua  For his great phonics work this week.  



Chorister at St Paul’s Cathedral 
 

Does your child love to sing? St Paul’s Cathedral is looking for the 
next generation of choristers. From September 2023 we will also 
be welcoming girls to the choir for the first time. Girls and Boys in 
Years 2-5 can join at any time of the year. We are looking for 
responsive, energetic young people who have a love of singing and 
an instinct for music – and no previous training or musical 
experience is necessary. You can find out more about the audition 
process here: https://www.stpauls.co.uk/join-cathedral-choir 

There is a ‘Being a Chorister’ experience on Zoom, with a tour of the Cathedral, school, 
boarding house, and some live singing for families to join in with. The next session is 
on Wednesday 21stJune at 6pm for boys and 6:45pm for girls, and parents can book 
a place by filling in this form: https://forms.gle/bCDvEnhXF459XBWE8 

Further sessions take place regularly so do ask for further dates if you can’t make this one. 
If you have any further questions, please  

email Angela Palotai (apalotai@stpaulscathedral.org.uk) 

 

Christ Hospital Open Invitation 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.stpauls.co.uk/join-cathedral-choir
https://forms.gle/bCDvEnhXF459XBWE8
mailto:apalotai@stpaulscathedral.org.uk


Touch Tuina – Taster Day 
   

Ballers – Trial Season 



Bellingham Festival 2023 
 

 



Online Safety  

 


